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Damages related to E10368 Sunnyside South Sewer Project- additional information 
 
On July 19, 2023, I received an email from Debbie Caselton with the City of Portland Bureau of 
Environmental Services around 3PM, informing me: “Our contractor has damaged your water 
line and they have a temporary solution, but wanted to know if you are going to be home this 
afternoon so you can shut your water off so they can get a temporary connection for you. They 
are working to figure out a permanent solution and what that looks like.” Exhibit 1 (emails with 
the City) at 1. The contractor damages the water line between our home and the water meter, in 
our driveway. My husband, James Kite, was able to go home that afternoon and work with the 
contractors to attach a hose to the undamaged part of our water line (located in our driveway) so 
that we would have water restored to our home. There was no flooding or other water damage to 
our property, to my knowledge.  

We had been planning on replacing our sewer line but not our water line in the near future, as the 
water line worked fine. We immediately contacted our sewer contractor, Steve McBee, who 
came out and gave us the name of a plumbing contractor who could install a permanent fix.  See 
Exhibit 1; see also Exhibits 2–4 (emails, invoices, and bills from Lovett Inc.). Lovett gave us an 
estimate for $6,886.55 to install a new waterline. Exhibits 2a, 2b.  On July 25, 2023, I confirmed 
with Ms. Caselton that we should go ahead and have a contractor fix the waterline permanently, 
rather than wait for the city.  Exhibit 1 at 3.  

Lovett Inc. installed a new waterline on August 1, 2023, at which time they informed us we 
might need to get grounding rods installed as well.  On August 10, 2023, the city inspector came 
to our house and approved the water line, but informed us (as Lovett suspected) that we would 
need to get grounding rods put in, given that our old water line was metal and the new one was 
plastic. We contacted an electrician, Canyon Ridge Electric, that same day, who estimated that it 
would cost around $1150 to install the ground rods and get permits. Exhibit 5 at 3.  Canyon 
Ridge installed the grounding rods on August 18, 2023. See Exhibit 5.  

The city inspector approved the grounding rods on August 25, 2023.  Exhibit 7.  We received 
final invoices for $6886.55 from Lovett on August 18, 2023 and $1150 from Canyon Ridge on 
August 31, 2023, and have paid both invoices in full.  Exhibits 4, 6.  
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